
City of Duarte 
Public Services Commission 

September 14, 2022 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 7 PM. 

 
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Commissioner Dalessandro led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

3. ROLL CALL 
Present: Rodriguez, Teleke, Dalessandro 
Absent: Riley, Tovar 
Staff: Rocha 

 
4. ITEMS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Kim and Dan Yrigoyen sent a comment via email introducing themselves as the 
2023 Route 66 Parade Chairs and asking the Commissioners to tell their neighbors 
and friends to reach out to volunteer to be on the 2023 Route 66 Parade Planning 
Committee. 

 
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Chair Rodriguez made a motion to approve the minutes from July 13, 2022. Vice 
Chair Teleke seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously. 

 
6. ITEMS OF BUSINESS 

A. Update on General Commission Topics (PEG Channel, City website, 
broadband, solid waste and recycling updates) 

 
Staff member Rocha provided a recap of the work that the Commission either heard 
and/or took action spanning from September 2021 to August 2022. 

 
Chair Rodriguez and Commissioner Dalessandro asked if California 
American Water could provide an update on conservation efforts. 

 
Chair Rodriguez requested if the Commission could hear from Southern California 
Edison and/or the City on steps toward the State’s efforts for increased electric 
vehicles, specifically the availability of charging stations. 

 
7. STAFF LIAISON COMMUNICATIONS 

Staff member Rocha passed along a message to the Commission from City 
Manager Dan Jordan, thanking the Commission for the tremendous amount of 
work that the Commission accomplished over the last year. 

 
Staff member Rocha reminded Commissioners that Duarte City News issues are 
available at all City facilities and the Duarte Library. Rocha also reported on 
upcoming events: the City Picnic, Tree Dedication in Memory of Former 



Councilmember Bryan Urias, Duarte Family Feud, the Community Yard Sale, 
and the Virtual Living with Wildlife Seminar. Rocha also reminded the 
Commissioners to register to vote and that the election is on November 8, 2022. 

 
Commissioner Dalessandro mentioned how much she appreciated the 
Touch-A-Truck event in the summer. 

 
Rocha also reminded the Commissioners about the Duarte Farmers Market. 
Chair Rodriguez and Commissioner Dalessandro both commented that their 
work hours do not allow them to attend. 

 
8. ITEMS FROM COMMISSION MEMBERS 

None 
 

9. ADJOURNMENT 
Chair Rodriguez adjourned the meeting at 7:47 PM. 

 
 
 

 


